DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: February 14, 2024
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, George Holt, Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins
MEMBERS ABSENT: Keith Bennett
MINUTES: January’s minutes were accepted
OLD BUSINESS:

Five Rivers Conservation Trust (5RCT)/Conservation easement
Recently Rob Knight from Five Rivers met with the son of the landowner since he has a home on the property. Together they flagged the area to be excluded from the easement in order to ensure that an adequate buffer will exist along the length of the son’s driveway.  Rob will contact Selectman Dave Nault so the Board of Selectmen is aware of the size of the exclusion and the location of the boundary line at the back of the easement.    
Brett St. Clair reported that a check has been cut from the Conservation Fund and sent to 5RCT to help defray the cost of the survey.  

Trail development/Dunbarton Elementary School (DES) to Guinea Road

Drew proposed that a May deadline be set for the completion of a small kiosk for the trailhead.  Brett, Drew, George Holt, and Keith Bennett were named to the “task force” to build the kiosk.                   

 NEW BUSINESS:

Three lot subdivision on Guinea Road

Brett noted that the recent application for a three lot subdivision is on one of Dunbarton’s designated scenic roads.  The current proposal is expected to require the landowner to upgrade a stretch of Class VI road to Class V standards.  Several years ago the Commission drafted a scenic road policy to maintain the character of the Town’s scenic roads by limiting the scope of improvements to them.  The application may require the Commission to schedule a public hearing in the near future.          

Road agent response appreciated
After a recent snow storm, a resident contacted Brett to let him know that the trailhead at the Bela Brook Conservation Area needed plowing.  Brett alerted Dunbarton’s road agent, Jeff Crosby, and he cleared the area.  Thank you, Jeff, for your quick response!       
NEXT MEETING: March 13, 2024, 6 PM 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

